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We are pleased to share with you the 

team God has called to work with us this 
summer as Good News Camp Junior Staff. 
Emily Kilcup and Molly Stouffer will be 
serving as chapel leaders. Jeffrey Yeager and 
Colin Donatto are returning as camp teachers 
and will teach a group each of the eight weeks 
this summer. Caleb Schroder will be returning 
as junior staff also. New staff this year include 
Kristen McKenrick, Ryan Kilcup, Garrett 
Oberholzer, Madison Seal, and Stephen 
Burdette. 

We’re thrilled to have such experienced 
workers to help camp run smoothly. Since we 
have a new group of volunteers come to camp 
each week, the junior staff members provide 
consistency and knowledge that comes from 
being there multiple weeks. Each of them has 
committed to serve for four or more weeks. 
Several of them plan to be there all eight weeks 
of camp. They will serve as teachers, junior 
counselors, craft leaders, afternoon activity 
coordinators, or wherever else they’re needed.

Please pray for our camp staff as they 
serve this summer. Pray that this will be a 
meaningful experience in their lives and that 
they will be a blessing as they serve.
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Camp Update
In the past month, we’ve seen God work 

through His people to provide abundantly for Good 
News Camp. Nearly every day gifts have come in to 
sponsor campers and to provide supplies and 
facilities upgrades. Thank you to those who have 
donated. We’re still accepting donations at our office 
or you can call us to arrange a time to have them 
picked up. Our biggest remaining needs are paper 
plates, plasticware, Dixie cups, and graham 
crackers.

Now we’re asking God to provide the 
teachers that will be needed each week. If you’d like 
to know more about what that involves, please 
contact us. We still need teachers for several of our 
weeks this summer (June 12 - August 4). We also 
have a need for bus drivers and nurses. Please 
contact us if you know of someone who might be 
able to fill this need.

A new storage shed for bus supplies and 
maintenance equipment was purchased with 

donations. It is a wonderful blessing.
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Child Evangelism Fellowship National Conference 2023

For the first time since 2019, the CEF family will gather 
together in person to celebrate all that God has done and is doing. 
This will be a national conference so it will involve workers from all 
over the United States. There will be times of fellowship, worship, 
sharing from God’s Word, seminars, and prayer. After missing this 
conference for three years, there is great anticipation and excitement 
about being together again this year with other partners in the work of 
reaching the children. 

This conference will take place May 8-12 near Asheville, NC. It 
will be a great time of rest and relaxation in a beautiful setting as well 
as a time of connecting with friends. Please remember the hundreds 
of CEF workers who will be gathering during this week. Pray for 
safety as they travel and for a great time of encouragement.

We who have fled for refuge might have strong 
encouragement to hold fast to the hope set 

before us. We have this as a sure and steadfast 
anchor of the soul. Hebrews 6:18b-19a
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